
MINOR MODIFICATION TO PERMIT NO. CA10710001 
ISSUED TO LA PALOMA GENERATING COMPANY, LCC 

 
In accordance with 40 CFR §144.41, EPA hereby modifies UIC Permit No. CA10710001 

to revise the maximum allowable injection rate. This modification also corrects certain 
references contained in the initial minor modification of the subject permit, which was issued on 
May 11, 2009. The minor modifications described herein are based on the justifications provided 
by La Paloma Generating Company, LLC in their minor modification request, submitted on 
January 29, 2010. EPA originally issued UIC well permit #CA10710001 on March 6, 2008. 

 
To correct references made in the May 11, 2009 Minor Modification (“MM09”), the 

following sections are hereby corrected: 
 

On page 2 of the MM09, Section II.B.3.(a). should instead refer to Section II.C.3.(a).  
 
On page 3 of the MM09, Sections II.B.3.(b)., II.B.3.(c). and II.B.4.(a). should instead 
refer to Sections II.C.3.(b)., II.C.3.(c)., and II.C.4.(a)., respectively.  

 
In addition, Section II.C.4(a) of the permit (page 17) is revised and now reads as follows 

(for clarity, changes are shown with removals struck out and with new additions in bold):  
 

(a) The injection rate for well WD-3 shall not exceed 8 bbls/min 14.28 
bbls/min. This volume limitation was determined to be appropriate 
through the demonstrations conducted in this section and justified by 
measured friction factors. EPA will provide written notification of the 
maximum injection volume allowed under this permit prior to any 
injection activities, along with a minor modification of the permit under 40 
CFR §144.41(e). 

 
All other permit conditions remain unchanged. 

 
This minor modification is issued and effective on __________________. 

 
 

_____________________________ 
Alexis Strauss, Director 
Water Division 

 


